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Shepherding the Flock (Part 2)  
 
Pay careful attention to yourselves and to all the flock, in which the Holy Spirit has 
made you overseers, to care for the church of God, which he obtained with his own 
blood.    -- Acts 20:28 (ESV) 
 
The church of God is precious and valuable. It exists because God so loved the 
world that he sent his only Son (John 3:16). It was purchased only with the blood 
Jesus Christ, the Son of God (Acts 20:28). It is empowered by the Holy Spirit who 
applies the blood of Jesus Christ to particular people, distributes gifts as he sees fit, 
and raises up leaders to oversee the flock (Ephesians 1:7, 14; Titus 2:14; 1 
Corinthians 12:7, 11, 18; Acts 20:28). 
 
I am thankful for the leaders God has raised up at Crossroads Community Church. I 
am thankful for the biblical approach to shepherding that was developed by Pastor 
Tim Witmer and still in use by our leaders today. 
 
As we saw last month, a key aspect of shepherding is getting to know the members 
of the flock so we can effectively minister to God’s priceless flock. Knowing the flock 
is, first of all, personal and relational. Shepherds build relationships with the sheep. 
Shepherds seek significant contact with members of the church. That is why we 
divide the church into flocks. You can only know a limited number of people well 
enough to minister to them effectively. Even with a limited number of members to 
focus upon and a plan to contact them, it is hard to reach everyone. 
  
Beyond personally knowing the individual sheep, shepherds know the congregation 
as a whole. This makes a difference not only in how we lead, but how we serve and 
worship. For example, knowing that one third of us were born in another country and 
our native tongue is not English has implications in almost every area of ministry. 
 
Not knowing “us” led me to a shepherding error in my first few months here at 
Crossroads. I didn’t know that we come not only from a variety of ethnic cultures, 
but also from very different church cultures. So, I put some of us in a difficult 
situation when I led us to celebrate Communion during our Good Friday service. It 
was then I learned that we value Good Friday worship and we value Communion, 
but we do not necessarily embrace combining the two in one worship service. 
  
To be precise, some of us are troubled by the matter and some of us aren’t. That 
tension is exactly why shepherds must know the flock and prayerfully consider 
matters like this. Shepherding “us” involves who we are as a group, not merely who I 
am or who you are as an individual (or even a sub-group). 
 

Continued to From the Pastor’s Desk on Page 2 
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From the Pastor’s Desk from Page 1 
 
Pastor Tim helpfully described this as Macro-shepherding and Micro-shepherding. Macro-shepherding is big picture, us-as-a-
congregation, and more public. Micro-shepherding is personal, relational, and more private. Shepherds must know the forest AND the 
trees. 
 
Next month we’ll look at the other aspects of shepherding: feeding, leading, and protecting. Meanwhile, if you are a member of 
Crossroads, you are in a flock. Please see the flock lists on pages 10-12 of this newsletter for your shepherding team (elders, 
deacons). It would be a blessing for your shepherd to hear from you – give one of them a call so that you can know each other! 
 

-- In His Service, Pastor Mike Quillen 
 

 
  
The Session met on March 20th together with the Deacons. Due to the snow storm of 2017, the meeting had been delayed for one 
week. The meeting opened with prayer and an exhortation from Pastor Quillen. The Officers divided into groups to pray for their 
respective flocks for approximately 40 minutes and then resumed their meeting together noting particular needs that all of the officers 
should be praying about. 
 
The Officers reviewed several property matters including key access to the church and certain exterior doors which are not closing 
correctly. In light of the new preschool, it was agreed to also review the security camera coverage throughout the church. There were 
several concerns about inadequate snow removal by the contractor during the past week which resulted in cancellation of the 
Wednesday evening service and CHEER on Friday as well as a need for church volunteers to complete clearing the snow. The officers 
received and discussed a report from Gary Ladeau regarding the new church cleaning process including the checklist and standards. 
Gary was thanked for addressing this matter in a professional and thorough manner. 
   
The presence of water in the kitchen led to a discussion of the Armstrong Hall renovation and the initial need to address water 
seepage in the basement. Jack Matsinger noted that contractors have already looked at the building and they will be returning in the 
upcoming days as the snow melts to inspect the walls and make recommendations.  This is not a new concern as the Officers learned 
from a discussion by Hadden Smith and Jim Buchanan of the last Armstrong Hall renovation more than 50 years ago. 
 
After a review of the monthly financial information and the church calendar, the officers received a copy of the Preschool Launch 
Team’s minutes from their March 10, 2017 meeting. Pastor Quillen noted that contractors were being contacted to provide bids on 
putting a door between classrooms B4 and B5 and to refurbish the stage in Armstrong Hall so that it could be used for art and snacks. 
He noted with thanks to the Lord that the cost of these improvements will be paid by supporters of the preschool. The plan is to have 
these improvements completed at the end of April so that the preschool can host an open house in mid-May. 
 
An all church workday has been scheduled for Saturday April 1st to do some spring cleaning and prepare for Easter and the new 
preschool. Anyone having materials needed for ministry purposes will need to label and take possession of those materials. The goal 
is to not only tidy up the church but also to create space so outdated and unused items will be given away or otherwise disposed of. 
While the entire church will be included, particular focus will be given to Rooms 101,102 and 103 on the main floor and B2, B4, B5, B6 
and the closet underneath the stairs on the Barrington Road side of the church on the basement level. 
 
Everyone was encouraged to attend the Life Explored Winter Series on the following two Wednesday evenings. Officers were 
reminded to organize their flocks to address the weekly tasks on Wednesday evenings which are being rotated among the flocks. 
 
After ending their joint meeting in prayer, the Session and Deacons separated to address matters of particular concern to them. The 
Session discussed various ministry proposals and discipleship opportunities. Elders Quillen, Ellis and Reese reported on their meeting 
with Debbie Ghrist regarding the position of CHEER administrative coordinator. She gave a clear testimony of her commitment to 
Jesus Christ and her ongoing walk with Him. She encouraged the brothers by noting how much she and her family had benefited from 
the CHEER ministry. A member of a sister PCA church, Debbie has the gifts, experience and skills needed to fill this key position. The 
brothers prayed for her and the continued flourishing of this vital outreach. 
 
The Session also discussed the upcoming EE Day and agreed on standards to be used when seeking instructors. They also discussed 
the resumption of TEAM at the end of the Winter Series and set a goal for enhancements in the Fall following the commencement of 
the preschool. The Elders closed their meeting in prayer and asked the Lord for His continued guidance and direction. 
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Crossroads people who are associated with mission ministries (shouldn't that be all of us?) are often asked how to be of help in the 
ongoing support of missionaries, and how to actually be missionaries. Let's start with ten suggestions, certainly not an exhaustive 
list and in no particular order (except the first one): 
  
1 - Pray:  OK, so this is priority number one. Missionaries covet prayers for safety for their families with them and back at home. 
They also long for divine appointments. 
 
2 - Give:  We can all designate a portion of our giving to missions.  By Crossroads policy 25% of undesignated weekly giving is 
dedicated to missions. Feel free to give more. 
 
3 - Communicate: Missionaries love to interact with their church supporters and the field can be lonely. Pick a missionary (or two or 
three) with whom to correspond.   
 
4 - Participate in missions activities:  Attend conferences and outreaches; be attentive to visiting missionaries and offer to host them 
if needed. 
 
5 - Become a Missionary:  There are many opportunities to bring the Gospel to people in exotic and familiar places everywhere in 
the world, and missionaries have used career skills of all kinds to accomplish Kingdom building. Expect to be spiritually enriched 
but likely not materially. 
 
6 - Join the World Missions Leadership Team: This is a fancy name for your Crossroads Missions Committee. We are always 
looking for new participants; requires dedication but not a lot of time (except Devadatta). 
 
7 - Present a Missionary Report:  You will see them in the church bulletin every week but they are always better to hear from church 
members during services. 
 
8 - Go on a short-term missions trip:  Consider joining a team serving in interesting places like India or Uganda or 69th-Street. 
 
9 - Partner in para-missionary ministries:  Our ESL, CEF, Amnion and (coming soon) Pre-school associates are bringing the Good 
News of Jesus to our neighbors from many countries, cultures and faiths. 
 
10 - Learn to share your faith:  A perfect opportunity is coming up on Saturday, May 6, at Evangelism Explosion Day, an area wide 
training seminar and outreach equipping Christians from many churches in our area in biblical evangelism. 
 
So, there are lots of answers to the question of “what can I do?” when it comes to missions.  The best answer is still “just jump in!” 
 

 
 
Transportation Ministry 
 

Volunteers are needed to transport older members or members who cannot drive to church, doctor’s appointments, etc. If you are 
interested in being on a list of available driving volunteers, or want more information, please contact Pastor David at 610-804-2788 
or pastordavidvan@gmail.com. 
 
Preschool Transition 
 

We need a team of people to use their heads and hands - and backs! - to help transition the Preschool into our building as we add 
this ministry to serve the CHILDREN and NATIONS of our community. Please consider offering time and energy in April to help with:  
 

1) Packing up & moving things from the old location across the street into our building 
2) Assembling new furniture, cabinets, etc. 
3) Removing and relocating wall cubbies 
4) Arranging rooms and “decorating” 
5) Painting  
6) Lots of paperwork & computer work 

 
Contact Pastor Mike for more information. 
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Although every Sunday is resurrection Sunday for the believer, this Easter season at Crossroads is full of wonderful 
ways to be encouraged in our faith as the gospel is proclaimed through the preaching of the Word, through prayer and 
through various times of worship!  Let us begin the season by coming back to church on Palm Sunday April 9th at 4:00 
p.m. in the afternoon for our Palm Sunday Concert. Come and support Lois Smith our music director, Cheryl 
Chewkanes our children’s choir director, and the children as they direct us to worship our risen Lord and Savior Jesus 
Christ! 
 
As you may know, many people get more excited about Black Friday and the potential for great shopping bargains 
than they do about Good Friday. But Good Friday is to be of “first importance” for the Christian. The apostle Paul says 
in First Corinthians chapter 15 verse 3, “For what I received I passed on to you as of first importance:  that Christ died 
for our sins according to the Scriptures, that He was buried, that He was raised on the third day according to the 
Scriptures.”  We don’t get to have Easter without having Good Friday. Bring you and your loved ones to Crossroads 
for our Good Friday service where Pastor Mike will lead us through the Passion account. Starting at 7:00 p.m. on Good 
Friday, April 14th, we will hear various people dramatically read through the Passion account as is found in the gospel 
of John. It will be a great way to start the weekend.  
 
Following the Good Friday service, we also have the privilege of participating in our 24-hour prayer vigil. Pastor Shibu 
Oommen will be encouraging everyone to come to the church and pray!  We would love to have 100% participation 
from our congregation. Sign up to pray for an hour or two or even more. Bring a friend or family member with you as 
we pray and see God move in mighty ways!  It is special time that we can pray with and for one another and for those 
who do not yet know our Risen Savior Jesus Christ! 
 
“When the Sabbath was over, Mary Magdalene, Mary the mother of James and Salome bought spices so that they 
might go to anoint Jesus’ body. Very early on the first day of the week, just after sunrise, they were on their way to the 
tomb and asked each other, ‘Who will roll the stone away from the entrance of the tomb?’  But when they looked up, 
they saw a young man dressed in a white robe sitting on the right side, and they were alarmed. ‘Do not be alarmed,’ he 
said. ‘You are looking for Jesus the Nazarene, who was crucified. He has risen!’”  He has risen!  He has risen indeed!  
Ever since that first resurrection Sunday people have been gathering together for a sunrise service to celebrate the 
Son rise!  Join us as we gather on the front lawn of the church (weather permitting) at 7:00 a.m. on Easter Sunday, 
April 16th, to hear a brief message by Pastor Shibu Oommen as well as singing praises to God for the resurrection of 
Jesus, God the Son!  And perhaps a small incentive for those getting up early will be sharing together a time of 
fellowship, coffee and donuts afterwards in the church Narthex.  
 
And don’t forget that our Easter week of celebration will culminate in an all church worship service at 11:00 a.m. (No 
8:30 a.m. service) with Pastor Mike preaching, special music and more!  Bring a friend, a neighbor or loved one as we 
celebrate the gift of the resurrection that we all have through faith in Jesus Christ alone!  He has risen…He has risen 
indeed! 
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We are Compelled to Evangelize  
 

“Yet when I preach the gospel, I cannot boast, for I am 
compelled to preach. Woe to me if I do not preach the 
gospel!”                                           ~1 Corinthians 9:16 

 
In this verse, the Apostle Paul was expressing his 
responsibility to evangelize because he said that the 
necessity (responsibility) is laid upon him. The word 
‘preach’ means to publish the good news (evangelize). 
For Paul, sharing his faith was a responsibility and 
stewardship of life. 
 
Every believer in Christ has a responsibility to share 
his/her faith. We are the ambassadors of our Lord Jesus 
Christ. Our Lord commissioned us as his representatives 
to speak the truth authoritatively to our community. So, 
sharing our faith is a responsibility and stewardship. 
 
What is an EE Day at Crossroads?  
 
EE Day is a day of outreach at Crossroads in Upper 
Darby. Every year as a Church, we devote one day to 
reach out to our neighborhood with the Gospel, in 
addition to our semi-monthly outreach on T.E.A.M. 
nights. Evangelism Explosion is an important tool at 
Crossroads for sharing the Gospel.  
 

 
 
Last year we had 155 people participating from 50 
different churches in PA, MD, DE & NJ. After lunch, many 
teams went out to share the Gospel around Upper Darby 
and downtown Philly. Thousands of tracts were 
distributed; hundreds of serious conversations took 
place; there were 12 professions of faith; and numerous 
Christians were encouraged.  
 

 
 
You will have a great opportunity to be a part EE Day 
on Saturday, May 6, from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Registration is required, either online through the 
church website, crossroadspca.com, or by calling the 
church office at 610-352-3130.  
 
There will be eight different workshops teaching us how 
to share our faith with people of various nationalities and 
religious backgrounds. There will be leaders from several 
churches participating in this event and leading training 
sessions.  
 

 
 
The afternoon sessions will feature “OJT”, during which 
teams of people will be going out to the streets to share 
the Gospel.  
 

 
 

We are looking forward to partnering with you  
on May 6th in the Great Commission. 

 
-- In His Service, Pastor Shibu Oommen 
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Christians in Baseball   by Steve Cunerd 
 
Everyone who knows me knows that I am a huge baseball fan. I count down the days until spring training starts. I believe Opening 
Day should be a holiday. I’ve even studied baseball history back to the start of the National League in 1876. 
 
This article, however, uses baseball as an example of how God used His people to bring about positive 
change in the world. There have been Christians in baseball since its beginning. James “Deacon” White, a 
Hall of Fame player from the 1800’s, got his nickname because he didn’t drink, smoke, or swear, and carried 
his Bible with him. For the most part, however, those early days were known for rowdy, heavy drinking 
players. Many parents didn’t want their sons to play. The newspapers concentrated on the rowdiness 
because it made good press. Clean living players were boring. 
 
The image changed at the start of the 20th-century - Christy Mathewson was so talented the press had to 
cover him. Pitching for the New York Giants, he won 373 games in his career, led the Giants to the World 
Series four times, and later, was part of the original class for the Baseball Hall of Fame. He was a college 
man (Bucknell), an honor student, class President, and also a strong Christian who carried his Bible with 
him. Baseball was now a respectable career. 
 
Probably the biggest positive social change came in 1947 when Jackie 
Robinson became the first African American player in the Major Leagues. It’s a 
story that has become well known. Branch Rickey, the general manager for the 
Brooklyn Dodgers, recruited Robinson, who was playing for the Kansas City 
Monarchs in a segregated baseball league. Robinson went on to be the Rookie 
of the Year in 1947, Most Valuable Player in 1949, and a Hall of Famer in 1962. 
It’s significant that integration in baseball came a decade and a half before Dr. 
King and the civil rights movement of the 1960’s. The part of this story that is 
usually omitted by the media is that Rickey and Robinson were both Christians. 
Again, God used His people to bring about positive change. 
 
There are many other examples. Roberto Clemente, the first Latin American star, opened the door for the other Latin players, and 
Watson Spoelstra was a hard-drinking baseball sportswriter until the Lord saved him and used him to start the Baseball Chapel 
program. 
 
The point is, God has chosen to use His people to bring about positive changes. Sometimes it impacts a sport like baseball. 
Sometimes it affects society as a whole. Sometimes it changes just one other person. For us, the message is to be willing and 
available for God to use us to accomplish His purpose. 
 

 

Report for March, 2017 

 



	

Crossroads Connections Page 7	 April, 2017 
	

 
 

 
Mighty Men’s Ministry Breakfast  
Saturday, April 1 at 8:00 a.m. 
Special Speaker: Dr. Robert Orner, Senior Pastor, Covenant Presbyterian 
Church in Cherry Hill, NJ. 
 
All Church Cleanup 
Saturday, April 1 at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Communion Services 
Sunday, April 2 at 8:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. 
 
Together Experiencing a Ministry (T.E.A.M.) Nights 
Wednesdays, April 5 and 19 
Come join us in intercessory prayer, dynamic evangelism, friendship and 
encouragement, discipleship, and spiritual mentoring. Everyone can 
participate in one of five teams: Prayer; Encouragement; Evangelism; 
Discipleship; or Hospitality. 
 
Palm Sunday Children’s Concert 
Sunday, April 9 at 4:00 p.m. 
 
Good Friday Service 
Friday, April 14 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
24-Hour Prayer Vigil 
Friday, April 14 at 8:00 p.m. until Saturday, April 15 at 8:00 p.m. 
 
Easter Services - Sunday, April 16 
 Sunrise Service at 7:00 a.m. 
 Sunday School at 9:45 a.m. 
 Worship Service (Combined) at 11:00 a.m.  
 
Officers’ Meeting 
Monday, April 17 at 7:15 p.m. 
 
Mighty Men’s Ministry Bible Study  
Tuesday, April 18 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Crossfire Ultimate Retreat 
Friday, April 21 through Sunday, April 23 
At North Bay Adventure Camp on the shores of the upper Chesapeake Bay in Maryland. Come and join other students 
from the Philadelphia area to experience first-class facilities, food, lodging, activities, games, free time, Bible studies and 
nightly discussions. Complete a registration form found in the Ultimate Retreat brochure (brochures are in the narthex) 
and give that to Brandon (or the office) with your payment.  Questions?  Contact Brandon:   jbrandonmb@gmail.com 
 
 

 
Crossroads Sermon Schedule 

April 2017 
 

April 2 
“State of Mind” 

Romans 13:1-7 
Pastor Mike Quillen 

 
April 9 (Palm Sunday) 

“Love and the Law” 
Romans 13:8-10 

Pastor Mike Quillen 
 

April 16 (Easter Sunday) 
Wake Up! 

Romans 13:11-14 
Pastor Mike Quillen 

 
April 23 

“Life & Liberty” 
Romans 14:1-23 

Pastor Mike Quillen 
 

April 30 
“God of Endurance & Hope” 

Romans 15:1-13 
Pastor David Van Meerbeke 
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April Birthdays 
 
02 - Rahila Clara 
03 - Fred Lee 
03 - John Dudley Reese V 
06 - Jeff Needs, Jr. 
07 - Ikenna Nwachuku 
07 - Seretha Nyenswah 
08 - Tysheda Stafford 
09 - Rebekah Nelson 
09 - Luke Wilson 
10 - Brandon Burks 
10 - Fode Wilks 

12 - Adam Abarca 
12 - James Mahn 
12 - Laura Yocum 
15 - Evezi Omuyeh 
16 - Sue Robinson 
17 - Jennifer Nelson 
18 - Oliver Addison 
19 - Victoria Goodlin 
19 - Nicky Wilson 
21 - Brent Anderson 
21 - Alayna Jones 

22 - Jhansi Chikkala 
22 - Esther Cooper 
22 - Valentin Kouatchoua 
24 - Cilicia Coles 
24 - Colleen Kelly 
24 - Russell Piccone 
26 - Patience Zelee 
28 - Julie Reese 
28 - Bernie Widger 
29 - Dawn Wilson

April Anniversaries 
 
07 - Jim and Beverly Nurmela 21 - William and Gloria Jarwood 30 - Shiwoh Kennedy and Frances Chor 
 

 

Report at:                   Nursery                                                                    Greeters
 

Apr. 2     
8:10 a.m.  Brandon Burks; Traci Burks  Fran Froelich; Doris Goe 
9:30 a.m.  Sara Coffin; Heather Smith  Maddie Barch 

10:40 a.m.  Bob Styer; Jhansi Chikkala    
                        Inf: Cindy Van Meerbeke 

 Onye Briggs; Kathy Ford; Helen Davies 

          
Apr. 9     

8:10 a.m.  Sue Robinson; Amalia Robinson  Mary Finnerty 
9:30 a.m.  Joyce Buchanan; Bobbie Smith  Sarah Melbourne 

10:40 a.m.  Naomi Mureria; Faith Ellis     Inf: Alayna Jones  Ron and Lynette Vessels; Ami Gbolo 
     
Apr. 16     

8:10 a.m.  William Jarwood; Gloria Jarwood  Zonia Smith; Victoria Goodlin 
9:30 a.m.  Pam Bronson; John Batzel  Louines Louis 

10:40 a.m.  Udo Umoh; Uzezi Omuyeh     Inf: Dana Ellis  Udo Umoh; Emilia Adah; Seah Geeh 
     
Apr. 23     

8:10 a.m.  Sarah Melbourne; Shari Melbourne  Anthony Yeboah 
9:30 a.m.  Fran Froelich; Victor Sesay  Esther Cooper 

10:40 a.m.  Peggy Styer; Grace Ellis   Inf: Chimwemwe Doctor  James and Susanna Mahn; Dolapo Olowu 
     
Apr. 30     

8:10 a.m.  Brook Batzel; Jack Matsinger  Brad Wilks 
9:30 a.m.  Aminata Sesay; Julia Quillen  Anne Cherian 

10:40 a.m.  Julie Reese; Beth Mulgrew    Inf: Colleen Kelly  Jocelyne Keke, Kathy Ford; Betty O’Dero 
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Ellis Flock 
 

Elder: Allen Ellis   |   Deacons: Devadatta Gorde, Goodie Omuyeh, Kevin Smith, Fred Robinson 
 
Adah, Emilia 
Apio, Hellen 
Baer, Kate 
Brindle, Madelina 
Brindle, Micaiah 
Brindle, Natalia 
Brindle, Timothy 
Brindle [Thomas], Floriana 
Bronson, Pam 
Bronson, Sam 
Bronson, Sarah 
Bronson, Tom 
Brown, Lynn 
Chikkala, Jacinth 
Chikkala, Jhansi 
Chikkala, Joseph 
Cormier, Timothy 
Downward, Ashley 
Downward, Tracy 

Edwards, Cassandra 
Ekwere, Esther 
Ekwere, Ime 
Ellis, Allen 
Ellis, Dana 
Ellis, Elijah 
Ellis, Faith 
Ellis, Grace 
Ellis, Karen 
Ellis, Zach 
Ellis, Zeph 
Ellis, Zipporah 
Gorde, Devadatta 
Gorde, Shifra 
Gorde, Sunila 
Gorde, Timna 
Imhof, John 
Jones, Alayna 
Jones, Jermaine 

Kamau, John 
Kenney, William 
King, Mildred 
Koroma, Andrew 
Melbourne, Sarah 
Melbourne, Shari 
Mitchell, Victoria 
Mulgrew, Arthur 
Mulgrew, Beth 
Mulgrew, Bill 
Mulgrew, Richard 
Mulgrew, Ginnie 
Nwachuku, Sonny 
Nwenyi, Nnenna 
Omuyeh, Evezi 
Omuyeh, Goodie 
Omuyeh, Prince 
Omuyeh, Uzezi 
Pailey, Munah 

Piccone, Russell 
Reynolds Forrester, Sandra 
Robinson, Amalia 
Robinson, Fred 
Robinson, Jesse 
Robinson, Susan 
Simmons, Delores 
Smith, Kevin 
Smith, Lois 
Smith, Michael 
Smith, Stephen 
Smith, Tim 
Umoh, Edidiong 
Umoh, Eno 
Umoh, Idara 
Umoh, Udo 
Velasco, Benjamin 
Velasco, Lillbeth 
Yocum, Laura 

 
 
 
 
Matsinger Flock 
 

Elders: Jack Matsinger, William Jarwood   |   Deacons: Warren Smith, Wayne Widger 
 
Agostini, Pete 
Arim, Crystal 
Attah, Florence 
Banza, Shukuru 
Barrolle, Debbie 
Berchie, Betty 
Blackwell, Cynthia 
Boley, Steve 
Briggs, Onye 
Briggs, Emi 
Clara, Rahila 
Coffin, Cheryl 
Coffin, Dana 
Coffin, Justin 
Coffin, Sara 
Collins, Victoria 
Cooper, Esther 
Dahn, Oretha 
Dalieh, Ruth 
David, Joshua 
David, Shanthi 
David, Shreekumar 
Davies, Comfort 
Davies, Helen 
Dia, Awa 

Dia, Janel 
Dia, Ousseynou [David] 
Doctor, Chimwemwe 
Fallah, Kate 
Gbolo, Tahyue 
Gbolo, Blessed 
Gbolo, Victor, Jr. 
Geeh, Acee 
Geeh, Seah 
Goe, Doris 
Goe, Robert 
Goe, Vashti 
Gomado, Vesta 
Goodlin, Victoria 
Harris, Barbara 
Irving, James 
Jarwood, Gloria 
Jarwood, John Henry 
Jarwood, William 
Jarwood, William Jr. 
Jones, Hosanna 
Jordan, Chynna 
Juasemai, Lewis 
Kaliku, Titi 
Kehyee, Susanna 

Keke, Jocelyne 
Knuckles, Grace 
Koroma-Gbolo, Ami 
Leake, Charles 
Love, Lydia 
Love, Steven 
Lyon, Bonnia 
Lyon, Saeyee 
Mahn, James 
Mansaray, Brahim 
Matsinger, Debbie 
Matsinger, Jack 
Mureria, Naomi 
Nagbe, Louise 
Njiki, Judith 
Nyenswah, Seretha 
Odero, Betty 
Olowu, Dolapo 
Olowu, Gloria 
Onwuvuariri, Sussan 
Osei-Montgomery, Linda 
Rosander, Crystal 
Sadyalunda, Rosemary 
Serafim, Jackie 
Serafim-Linnebur, Lorelei 

Sesay, Aminata 
Sesay, Rosalyne 
Sesay, Victor 
Shad, Emmanuel 
Shad, Serrah 
Shad, Sikander 
Shaikalee, Yurfee 
Smith, Brenda 
Smith, Heather 
Smith, Warren 
Smith, Zonia 
Stafford, Chuck 
Stafford, Tysheda 
Traub, Onell 
Wagura, Utheri 
Weah, Josephine 
Wheeler, Pamela 
White, Emmanuel 
Widger, Wayne 
Wilson, Alexis 
Wilson, Dawn 
Wilson, Ken 
Yeboah, Anthony 
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Reese Flock 
 

Elders: Dudley Reese, Shibu Oommen   |   Deacons: Ed Kelly, Gary Ladeau, Louines Louis  
 
Ahmad, Wali 
Anderson, Brent 
Anderson, Diane 
Bachan, Winston 
Baldassarre, Emmy 
Borward, Evan 
Bradly, Marilyn 
Burrell, Darlene 
Burrell, Ron 
Burrell, Ron 
Cai, Cai'Yan 
Cavaliere, Pat 
Chewkanes, Cheryl 
Chor, Frances 
Chumber, Massa 
Cunerd, Stephen 
Dolan, Mark 
Fraz, Rubina 

Gill, Boota 
Gill, Nagina 
Gill, Sadia 
Gill, Shafqat 
Griffin, Melissa 
Henderson, Mercedes 
Hirst, Lee 
Howard, Amanda 
Howard, Joshua 
Howard, Linda 
Howard, Marissa 
Howard, Tom 
Johnson, Annie 
Kelly, Anne 
Kelly, Colleen 
Kelly, David 
Kelly, Dotty 
Kelly, Ed 

Ladeau, Gary 
Ladeau, Rosie 
Lam, Sok 
Louis, Enoch 
Louis, Louines 
Madrak, Marge 
Melbourne, John 
Nazir, Kashif 
Nelson, Christy 
Nelson, Fred 
Nelson, Jennifer 
Nelson, Nathaniel 
Nelson, Rebekah 
Nelson, Zack 
Rader, Jeremy 
Reese, Dudley 
Reese, John 
Reese, Josiah 

Reese, Julie 
Reese, Lydia 
Reese, Mary Virginia 
Reese, Nathan 
Schuster, Sara 
Shibu, Mary 
Singh, Amar 
Stout, Jonathan 
Stromberg, Luke 
Stromberg, Sue 
Stromberg, Matthew 
Vessels, Lynette 
Vessels, Ronald 
Vincent, Jean 
Wilson, Eva 
Zarella, Margaret 
Zhu, Zi-Fong 

 
 
 
 
Smith Flock 
 

Elder: Hadden Smith   |   Deacons: Jim Buchanan, John Schall  
 
Abarca, Adam 
Afantchao, Emilie 
Afantchao, Epiphane 
Barch, Madolyn 
Barch, Paul 
Barr, Danton 
Barr, Dan 
Barr, J. C. 
Barr, Joseph 
Barr, Mary Sue 
Barr, Michelle 
Brown, Ida 
Buchanan, Jim 

Buchanan, Joyce 
Cherian, Anne 
Cloak, Margaret 
Darko, Francis 
Frazier, Joshua 
Frazier, Lisa 
Hagner, George 
Jackson, Leonda 
Joseph, Suzan 
Judge, Marion 
Lindo, Sunil 
Martin, Lori 
Martin, Paul 

Murtaugh, Donna 
Murtaugh, Jack 
Muth, Joanie 
Muth, Bill 
Pross, John 
Pross, Mary 
Pross, Myron 
Pross, Nancy 
Schall, John 
Serbin, Rebecca 
Smith, Hadden 
Smith, Nyssa 
Smith, Bobbie 

Styer, Andy 
Styer, David 
Styer, Joseph 
Styer, Melanie 
Styer, Peggy 
Styer, Robert 
Suny, Marianne 
Suny, Ralph 
Taddeo, Alexander 
Wilkinson, Jim 
Yarh, Arimetha 
Young, Autumn 
Young, Diane 

 
 
 
 
 



Crossroads Connections Page 12	 April, 2017 
	

 
 
Van Meerbeke Flock 
 

Elders: David Van Meerbeke, John Batzel   |   Deacons: Jim Nurmela, Lyle Sine  
 
Baba, Linda 
Batzel, Brook 
Batzel, John 
Batzel, Samuel 
Batzel, Zoe 
Boyah, Nyenkan 
Burks, Brandon 
Burks, Traci 
Coles, Lee 
Coles, Sekela 
Cumming, Lydia 
Dell'Arciprete, Denis 
Dell'Arciprete, Martin 
Dell'Arciprete, Sandy 
Finnerty, Mary 
Ford, Bryan 
Ford, Kathy 
Ford, Lou 
Froelich, Fran 
Good, Mason 
Good, Valerie 
Groff, Jocelyn 
Groff, Zack 

Hill, Michelle 
Ilniski, Rebecca 
Irwin, Elizabeth 
Jones, Tyler 
Kagiri, Peris Elsie 
Kagiri, Preston David 
Kagiri, Rose 
Kennard, Sean 
Lankford, Mark 
Lee, Fred 
Lee, Grace 
Lee, Sharon 
Lu, Stephen 
Matsinger, Chris 
Mensah, Angelina 
Mitchell, Anthony 
Mitchell, Sharon 
Murphy, Mary Jean 
Murphy, Mickey 
Murtaugh, Bernie 
Murtaugh, Lori 
Needs, Jeff 
Needs, Lisa 

Nurmela, Beverly 
Nurmela, Jim 
Owen, Dave 
Quillen, Daniel 
Quillen, Ellie 
Quillen, John Peter 
Quillen, Jonah 
Quillen, Julia 
Quillen, Micah 
Quillen, Stephanie 
Sarracino, Mark 
Schicktanz, Bill 
Sine, Fran 
Sine, Lyle 
Sneh, Chauncey 
Snyder, Rod 
Suny, Bobbi Ann 
Tibbels, Justin 
Tibbels, Natalie 
Toy, Joseph 
Toy, Wendy 
Van Meerbeke, Cindy 
Van Meerbeke, Joshua 

Van Meerbeke, Katelyn 
Van Meerbeke, Becca 
Widger, Bernie 
Widger, Bonnie 
Widger, Jared 
Widger, Jenny 
Widger, Pam 
Wilks, Brad 
Wilks, Sekou 
Wilson, Benjamin 
Wilson, Christopher 
Wilson, Daniel 
Wilson, Eric 
Wilson, Gretchen 
Wilson, Nicky 
Wilson, Sean 
Wilson, Seth 
Witmer, Rebecca 
Zweig, Roy 
Zweig, Susan 

 
 
 


	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4
	Page 5
	Page 6
	Page 7
	Page 8
	Page 9
	Page 10
	Page 11
	Page 12



